
 
 
Corrine A. Louden has served as the Chief Deputy Inspector General for the Office of the 
State Inspector General since August 2018. A native of Oxfordshire, England, Corrine 
began her career at Longwood College (now University) with an internship in the Office 
of Internal Audit. Another internship with the Auditor of Public Accounts (APA) landed 
her first full-time job in state government as a financial management auditor. At age 26, 
Corrine became a Controller for the Commonwealth’s $1 billion “Bond Bank,” Virginia 
Resources Authority. Longing to work in the law enforcement arena, Corrine transferred 
to the Virginia State Police as a senior auditor, and seven years later as a Hotline 
investigations supervisor for the Virginia Department of Corrections. Corrine now serves 
as the Chief Deputy Inspector General, directly supervising the Business Office, Internal 
Audit Oversight & Training, Information Technology, and Communication units for the 
Office of the State Inspector General. Corrine has over 21 years in the state government, 
15 of those in the law enforcement sector. 
 
Corrine has achieved the designation of Certified Inspector General (CIG), Certified 
Internal Auditor (CIA), Certified Investments and Derivatives Auditor (CIDA), and a 
Certification in Risk Management Assurance (CRMA). Corrine was a graduate of the 
Virginia Executive Institute in the spring of 2019 and has been an active member of the 
AGA in local and national positions since graduation from college. Corrine is an active 
member of the Association of Inspectors General, also assisting with conference planning. 
As a “double alum” (BSBA and MBA), Corrine serves on the Longwood College of 
Business & Economics Advisory Board. Corrine was also honored to be appointed to the 
Freedom of Information Advisory Council in October 2023.  
 
Corrine enjoys spending time with her four boys, Jacob (20), Josiah (17), Jonah (14), and 
Nehemiah (13) and is proud to be the wife of a Richmond City Police Sergeant (Jay). 
Corrine and Jay are both active in their church, the foster/adoptive community, love 
working with Longwood students and staff on an ongoing basis, and have had the pleasure 
of hosting seven exchange students from France, Spain, and the Czech Republic.  
 


